

1835 MORIAH WOODS BLVD. SUITE 1 • MEMPHIS, TN 38117 • PHO 901.842-5400 • FAX 901 842-5402 • WWW.VO2NETWORX.COM

N 38117 • PHO 901.842-5400 • FAX 90

TRA NOCKET ROOM

March 22, 2006

Tennessee Regulatory Authority Attention Darlene Standley 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, TN 37243-0505

RE: Vo2 Networx, Inc.

Application for Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to Provide Competing Local Telecommunications Services in Tennessee Docket Number 06-00055

Dear Ms. Standley:

We received your follow up inquiry dated March 14, 2006 regarding our application and respond as follows:

- 1. The address you have is correct.
- 2. Mr. Bourne is the Chief Executive Officer of Vo2 Networx, Inc. He is responsible for strategic direction of the organization, oversight of financial and operational functions, facilitating strategic relationships, assisting in management of interconnect agreements, and also assists in generating sales leads.
- 3. Vo2 Networx, Inc. started as a division of Teksell and quickly was set up as a separate company due to the need for CLEC licensing and other factors. The relationship at that time (and the time of the original CLEC application) was very much that of a parent organization. Over time, there have been additional investments made directly into Vo2 Networx, Inc. by others (not Teksell). Thus, Teksell's ownership % has declined. However, Teksell is still a major shareholder and Mr. Bourne is CEO of both entities. There is significant common ownership of both entities by Mr. H. Lance Forsdick, Sr.

Funding for Vo2 Networx, Inc. has come from Mr. Forsdick as needed. We do not expect Teksell to make additional cash investments in Vo2 Networx, Inc. Vo2 Networx, Inc. will receive additional funding from Mr. Forsdick and will also seek investments from other investors as we believe this will increase the awareness of the company in our marketplace.

Thus, the relationship with Teksell began as a parent relationship and is a parent relationship technically based on structure. However, the companies now operate more like sister companies than a parent company relationship.

I hope these answer your questions. If there is any further clarification needed, feel free to contact me at 901-842-5404, Michael Bourne at 901-507-4202, or our CFO, Andrew Forsdick, at 901-842-5555.

Sincerely,

Beau Peyton

Chief Operating Officer

